Miller Grove School Board

Regular Meeting

February 18, 2009
The Miller Grove School Board met in a Regular session with the following members present:

Carolyn Burns




Brian Lennon




Jim Potts




Doug Hall

Lewis Russell




Eric Mabe

Johnny Burns

Members Absent: none, 
Others in attendance:  Steve Johnson, Donna George, Linda Bailey, Brandon Darrow, and Kim Irby.
The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. 

A motion was made by Lewis Russell and seconded by Brian Lennon to approve the minutes of the January 19, 2009 meeting.  The motion carried unanimously. 

Public Forum:  The following people attended:  Misty Smith, Leslie Frobish, Blake Smith, Tim Sink, Kelly Sink, and Mary Howle.  Misty Smith was the spokesperson for the group.  They have concerns that the kids are not getting the math and science instruction they need to be successful on TAKS and in future years.  They claim that instruction is sparse and not enough examples are given before the kids are sent home to do a lot of homework.  The parents were also concerned that some of the kids might be in a “sink or swim” situation. 
A motion was made by Jim Potts and seconded by Doug Hall to pay the bills.  The motion carried unanimously. 

Shannon from Total Cleaning asked if the buildings were cleaner than a couple of months ago.  Lewis Russell stated they were as good as it was.  
A motion was made by Brian Lennon and seconded by Jim Potts to vote NO on taxing personal vehicles in Rains County.  The motion carried unanimously.

A motion was made by Doug Hall and seconded by Brian Lennon to join the application/recruitment consortium through Region VIII.  The subject is to be revisited next year.  The motion carried unanimously.  
The Board entered into executive session at 6:38 p.m. to discuss the superintendent’s appraisal and contract; the principals’ evaluations and contracts; and the complaints made in public forum. 

The Board returned to open session at 9:40 p.m.

A motion was made by Lewis Russell and seconded by Johnny Burns to give Mr. Johnson a two year contract starting July 1, 2009.  The $6,000 housing stipend is to be included as wages, bringing Mr. Johnson’s wages to $68,424.  The motion carried unanimously.

A motion was made by Lewis Russell and seconded by Jim Potts to give Mrs. George and Mrs. Bailey a two year contract starting July 1, 2009.  The matter of wages is to be tabled until next month.  The motion carried unanimously.

The Board returned to Executive session at 9:45 p.m. to discuss Johnny Burns and a problem he had.
The Board returned to Open session at 9:55 p.m.

Johnny Burns advised the board that he did not want to resign.  No action was taken.

At 10:10 p.m. a motion was made by Jim Potts and seconded by Doug Hall to adjourn.  The motion carried unanimously.

Mr. Johnson advised the Board of the upcoming Board training in Mt. Pleasant on April 2, 2009.
He also advised the Board that Mr. Sturdevant retired.
A motion was made by Jim Potts and seconded by Brian Lennon to adjourn.  The motion carried unanimously.

_______________________

_________________________

President



Secretary
